
 

Madrid, 13 March 2020 

Dear Sirs, 

This information is provided for the purposes of the terms set forth in article 227 of the 

Consolidated Text of the Securities Market Law and related regulations, approved by “Real 

Decreto Legislativo 4/2015” 

OTHER MATERIAL FACT 

We hereby notify you that due to last restrictive measures adopted in Italy to deal with the 

spread of COVID-19 (coronavirus) have meant the closure of all Naturhouse centres in the 

country since las March 12th 2020. 

In 2019, Italy generated 19 million euros of revenue (24% of the Group's consolidated figure) 

and 4.5 million euros of Adjusted EBITDA (20% of the Group's consolidated figure). 

 

In view of the current situation and the limitations applied to commercial activity, the 

company expects a significant but temporary decrease in domestic consumption with a direct 

impact on its sales figure in this main market for the Naturhouse Group. 

 

Naturhouse will prioritize the health and well-being of its employees and customers, while 

working to mitigate the short-term financial impact of these measures on our Italian 

operation. 

 

The company will continue to be over-informed of the impact of the current situation 

depending on how the matter evolves and implement the appropriate measures in accordance 

with what is dictated by the Administration. 

 

We remain at your disposal for any clarification or additional information. 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Hugo Campillo 

CFO 

Naturhouse Health, S.A. 


